       PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 11th October 2011 at 7.30 p.m.

The members present at the meeting were: Christine John (Chairman), Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice Chairman and Treasurer), Ron Selby (Secretary), Pam Thomas, Myra Rowley, Cllr Tony Wilcox and Peter England.

PCSO Nadia Sullivan from the Pembroke & Pembroke Dock NPT also attended the meeting.

Apologies for absence were received from: Mel John, Rev. Roger Hart and Anthony Brown.

The Chairman thanked the members for attending the October meeting of the Pennar and Bufferland Community Association, then went on to ask if everyone  agreed that the minutes of the 13th September 2011 gave a full and accurate account of the proceedings.
Cllr Maureen Colgan proposed that the minutes be accepted as published, and Myra Rowley seconded her proposal. 

Smoothing over complaints about those crumbling paving slabs!

Cllr Maureen Colgan was pleased to report that Glanville Codd’s able men from the PCC Area Maintenance (South) had that very afternoon solved the recurring problem of those crumbling paving slabs in the courtyard area off Castle Street. All the defective slabs and rubble have been removed, and the troublesome area covered with a bed of neatly smoothed concrete.

A PCC initiative to help the unemployed to find work
Cllr Tony Wilcox said that for the past four weeks, PCC advisors have been at their desks in St Patrick’s Community Hall each Monday between 1.00 p.m. and 4.00 p.m. ready to offer their advice to people seeking work opportunities, but not many people sought their help. A member suggested that perhaps this particular initiative had not been given sufficient publicity.

Local youths to get a BMX bike track

Cllr Tony Wilcox reported that both Pembroke Dock Town Council and PCC have given their approval for the construction of a BMX bike track in the Memorial Park. The necessary funding for the project is in place, and the track will be located on the higher ground at the south end of the park.
Local initiative(s) to provide funding for a skateboard park

As mentioned in the minutes of 13th September meeting, local youths and youth workers are actively engaged in fund raising schemes to create a skateboard park close to the above mentioned bike track.

Several young skateboarding enthusiasts will be taking part in a twelve hour nonstop skateboarding / endurance display at the Bush Street Youth Centre to raise funds for their project. The event will take place on the 25th October between 10.00 a.m. and 10.00 p.m., and those taking part will each obtain £20 sponsorships. It is hoped that this communal event will attract a wide audience of local residents who are willing to contribute to this effort.
P&BCA members unanimously approved the proposal that the association should donate the sum of £50 towards providing the skateboarders, and those sponsoring them in this gruelling event with refreshments.
The Treasurer’s report

Cllr Maureen Colgan reported that after the deduction of the fore mentioned £50 donation to the skateboard park project, the P&BCA funds had a credit balance of £251.00. 
Reinstating the Neighbourhood Watch around Pennar 
PCSO Nadia Sullivan said she will check with her colleague Andrew Griffiths on progress with obtaining the necessary forms, stickers / signs etc. to get the scheme going once more.

More fly tipping, or a case not being able to care less?

The accumulation of rubbish behind Bentlass Terrace reported in the minutes of 13th September was promptly cleared away by the PCC Area Maintenance Department. Now another pile of rubbish has appeared in the lane at the rear of Castle Street! Cllr Tony Wilcox will ask the same group for a repeat performance!
Continual reports of theft and vandalism from the South Pembrokeshire Golf Club
PCSO Nadia Sullivan said that Pembroke Dock Police Station regularly receive complaints from the golf club of damage to the turf on the greens, marker posts and flags being damaged or stolen, and drinks cans / bottles and litter scattered on the greens and around the clubhouse. Nadia went on to say that with the present police manning levels for Pembroke and Pembroke Dock, it is not possible to regularly patrol a golf course, but both police officers and the PCSOS do make checks whenever they are in the area.
Ron Selby (Secretary) reminded the members of the time when Alex Wilson (SPGC committee member) addressed the P&BCA meeting on 12th April 2011 at The Alma Inn. He read through a long list of incidents of vandalism and theft etc. with the dates when they occurred. Alex went on to ask our members to exert whatever influence we have with local residents to help to reduce the frequency of these unfortunate occurrences. 

In reply, the Secretary recounted his experience when he went to the club to discuss with the Greens Captain and Club Secretary, a complaint by a woman who was verbally abused by golfers as she rode her bicycle along the paved road connecting Owen Street with the Defensible Barracks. It seems that she rode across a golfer’s line of sight while he was ‘mid-swing’. In the course of our discussion, both of the club officers claimed that there was only a right of way around the course, and vehemently denied that there were any rights of way through the golf course. Later enquiries with Matt Cloud (PCC Rights of Way Officer) revealed that there were rights of way all around the golf course, and at least four passing through it.  
The Secretary’s point was that while these incidents of theft and vandalism are inexcusable; relations between the South Pembrokeshire Golf Club and local residents might improve if they were less confrontational.
The Chairman closed the meeting at 9.00 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar and Bufferland Community Association will be held in the Alma Inn on Tuesday, 8th November 2011 at 7.30 p.m.
